

THE BUZZ

May 2020.5.1 IEC NewsLetter

Dear Parents,

Zoom! Zoom! Zoom!

Over the last two weeks, Global Awareness students have experienced their first every online lesson, making us the first department in the history of Seiko Gakuen. Since the course is designed with Information and Communication Technology or ICT in every lesson, using online materials, Microsoft Office, personal laptop computers, etc., made it easier to transition from the classroom to the virtual world.

The reaction from students has been overwhelmingly positive. Here are some comments:

"I could enjoy the Zoom lesson because it was fun and easy to understand."

"I had fun, and I thought the class was easy to understand because I was able to see the PowerPoint and watch a video." "It was a suitable way for us during this COVID-19."

"It was interesting because I felt it was different from regular lessons."

"It was easy to use for people who's not good with computers."

As you can see, students could experience something new and how technology can aid their learnings. However, there were some minor technical problems like sound quality during video play or connection for one or two students. We know about these and have taken steps like making sure students have a fast internet connection at home and to test Zoom before the scheduled lesson. Add to this, any students that missed out, have the option of a make-up lesson.

Finally, it is not just Zoom. We have been in constant contact with all students through Google Classroom, updating information, checking homework, adding reading materials, and answering questions. Practicing social distancing does not mean missing out on English!

Stay Safe, and Enjoy your Golden Week!

Mr. Lay

オンライン授業の様子



さわやかな風薫る5月。青空に新緑が映える季節を迎え、行く春を惜しみながらも、心はすでに夏の到来を待ちわびております。行楽シーズンを迎え、本来ならご家族で楽しいひと時を過ごされる貴重な時間であるべき GW ですが、現況では外出することができず、ご家庭で過ごす時間がほとんどになるかと思います。誰もが同じ境遇であり、与えられた同じ時間をどれだけ有意義に過ごすかをご家庭でお話し合いいただき、今後の学校生活に支障をきたさないようご配慮ください。

4月は始業式・入学式を終え、その後一週間の学校生活となりましたが、子どもたちは少しずつそれぞれの学年で新しい生活に慣れてきていたように思います。登校日には久しぶりに元気な子供たちの様子を伺うことができてとても嬉しく思いました。一日もはやく元の学校生活に戻れることを祈願しております。

先日の個人懇談では、お忙しい中ご協力いただきありがとうございました。一人ひとりの目標が達成できるよう、クラス担任と協力しながら、これからも気を引き締めて指導してまいります。

GAの授業では、全学年テスト配信が終了し、ご家庭でのネットワーク環境やデバイスなどを把握することができました。ご協力ありがとうございました。教科書のないGAでは積極的にオンライン授業をすすめていきたいと思います。保護者の皆様もこの機会に子供たちがどのように学習をすすめているのかご家庭でも確認ください。2週目・3週目のリサーチ及びエッセイ週間においては個別に指導をすすめていきたいと考えています。今後の展開につきましては、全学年GmailやGoogle Classroomを利用して配信していきますので毎日確認をお願いします。

誰もが予測できなかった現況だからこそ、IECの教育目標『生涯にわたって学び続けることができる力』を育成できると信じております。慎重かつ冷静に学校としてできることを提供していきたいと思いますので保護者の皆様のご協力とご理解をよろしくお願い致します。

IEC コース主任 阿部 幾子

★ クラブ・補習について ★

探求クラブ・補習のスタートは休校が延期になったためスタートの目途が立たない状況です。7日の登校日に参加希望調査を配布しますが、探求クラブにおいては例年とは異なった(クラブ生全員ではなくインターン企業グループごとの活動)も検討しています。対象は1,2年生、活動曜日・時間につきましては月・水・金曜日16時30分~18時の予定です。

また補習につきましては生徒の底力アップで好評をいただいております 『生光システム』を活用した個人のレベルに応じた対策を行います。1,2 年生は火・木曜日,3年生は月・水・金曜日16時30分~18時の予定です。 受験を控えた3年生はできるだけ参加してください。

.....

オンライン授業では教師が生徒の様子を把握することができ、全員の表情を見ながら理解度に合わせて授業をすすめていくことができました。次のレッスンでは積極的な発言を期待しています!

